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Re: COVID 19 Aklavik  

January 6th 2022 

Moose Kerr School Parents/Guardians:  

The Office of the Chief Public Health Officer (OCPHO) is the lead in all matters of public health, and as such the 

Aklaivk District Education Authority and the Beaufort Delta Divisional Education Council are following the direction 

given by the OCPHO to keep Moose Kerr School closed January 10th through January 21st 2022.  

I want to emphasize that every school in the NWT has safety guidelines in place that were approved by the Office 

of the Chief Public Health Officer (OCPHO) and that these measures are in place to limit the introduction and 

transmission of COVID 19. I would like to acknowledge the efforts that our students, families and staff have made 

to keep schools safe thus far. Recognizing, however, that the COVID 19 situation has potential to grow, the 

OCPHO, has made the decision to temporarily shift to remote learning in Moose Kerr School in Aklavik. We are 

tentatively scheduled to reopen on Monday January 24th 2022.   

If anything changes, you will receive notification directly from the Moose Kerr School admin Team. Superintendent 

Devin Roberts of the Beaufort Delta Divisional Education Council can also be contacted at droberts@bdec.nt.ca or 

867-678-5304.   

Principal Dan Summers has posted on the MKS site times in which parents can pick up the Panbio testing kits for 

COVID 19 screening.  Please drop by the school (or phone: 867-978-221) between 11:00 am and 1:00 pm to 

arrange for pick-up.   

The Beaufort Delta Divisional Education Council is in regular contact with the Department of Education, Culture 

and Employment to ensure that all necessary steps are followed to keep our students and staff safe and provide 

additional resources, such as technology, to support learning.  

Please continue to practice social distancing, and wear masks. Be safe everyone.   

Mahsi Quyanainni Quana   

  

Devin Roberts   

Superintendent of Education   

Beaufort Delta Divisional Education Council   

Cell: 867 678 5304   

Email: droberts@bdec.nt.ca    


